
 

RLC: MHUD Applications 

IN THE MATTER OF the Resource Management Act 1991 
AND 
IN THE MATTER OF Various applications by Te Tūāpapa 

Kura Kāinga – the Ministry of Housing 
and Urban Development (MHUD) to 
the Rotorua Lakes Council (Council). 

   
 

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991  
MINUTE #6 

INDEPENDENT HEARING PANEL  
 

1. As required by Minute #5, the applicant’s agent, The Property Group, provided a 
response to twelve of the thirteen Council’s s.92 further information requests and a 
Social Impact Assessment (SIA) on Wednesday, 11 May 2022. 

2. Furthermore, on the applicants’ behalf, the Ministry of Housing and Urban 
Development has formally requested that those 12 applications be publicly notified.  

3. Application RC17894 – Rotorua International Motor Inn at 2 & 6 Monokia Street, 1 & 
1B Salisbury Road, Fairy Springs remains to be determined. 

4. Council will now proceed with notification for submissions and a timetable for 
subsequent processing will be advised by the Panel in due course. 

5. Those prospective parties who filed unsolicited notification submissions should advise 
the Panel in writing as to whether those (clearly and individually identified) should be 
accepted as submissions or deleted. As a default position, the Panel will not accept 
any of those previously lodged “submissions” unless so advised. 

6. Any queries or correspondence related to this Minute should be sent through to the 
Panel Secretary, Susan Taylor at susan.taylor@tompkinswake.co.nz .  

 

David Hill (Chairperson) 
Independent Hearing Panel 

12 May 2022 


